FAWCO Position Paper: Maintaining US Funding and Support for United Nations Activities 
President Trump stated in his February 28, 2017 address, “Our foreign policy calls for direct, robust and meaningful engagement in the world.”  However, the White House budget office has announced huge spending cuts to the United Nations, including peacekeeping and agencies providing lifesaving services. 
We support maintaining current funding for UN membership dues, UN peacekeeping operations and UN agencies (UNICEF, WFP, UNHCR, UNDP, UNFPA).

Role of the UN: There is no better place to advance US foreign policy ideals than at the UN where the US has traditionally pursued its vital interests and  shared its burdens with global partners. By facilitating burden sharing, the UN saves American taxpayers billions of dollars that the US might otherwise have to spend on global issues that cannot be ignored.

US Share of the UN Budget: The US is currently paying  22% of the UN budget. That assessment is based on a formula directly related to GNP adjusted every three years by the General Assembly, capped at 22%. The US represents approximately 24% of the world’s GDP, so it is being assessed less than it could be. It is a legal requirement for membership and participation in UN votes. The current cost of funding UN dues is less than 0.1% of the total US budget.
UN Peacekeeping: Effective peacekeeping reduces transnational risks, migrant flows, corruption and the emergence of destabilizing conflicts. While the US has much influence in peacekeeping decisions, it has provided few UN peacekeepers. The US currently has only 68 peacekeepers out of a total of 91,846 in 16 different operations. According to the GAO, UN missions are 8 times cheaper than US forces acting alone. The current US share of UN peacekeeping operations is $2.46 billion, the equivalent of 1oneVirginia class submarine ($2.3 billion).
UN Agencies: The UN provides lifesaving humanitarian aid to the world’s most vulnerable populations facing starvation, disease, armed conflict and natural catastrophes. The proposed reductions in funding for UNICEF, WFP, UNHCR, UNDP and UNFPA are contrary to American values, and would make the world less safe and secure. 

UN Human Rights Council: The US must continue to participate in the important work of the UN Human Rights Council to protect the interests of valuable allies and maintain our position as a global leader on human rights.

FAWCO Resolution Approved on April 2, 2017, in Mumbai, India: Opposing Cuts to the United Nations Budget 

and Withdrawal from the United Nations Human Rights Council
We members of FAWCO, an international women's non-governmental organization with special consultative status to the United Nations Economic and Social Council, oppose reductions in US funding for the United Nations, and call upon Congress to ensure active US engagement on the United Nations Human Rights Council.
FAWCO Resolution Approved on April 2, 2017, in Mumbai, India:

Supporting the UN SDGs and 

Measures to Combat Climate Change
Having actively supported efforts to protect the environment for over thirty years and encouraging its members to be environmentally responsible citizens, FAWCO reconfirms its commitment to the UN Sustainable Development Goals and to all individual and collective measures to curb climate change.
